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Greeting, LBCC Family!

CAMPUS 
NEWS3

Long Beach Community College District Interim 
Superintendent-President Lou Anne Bynum presented the 

“State of the College” address to the Long Beach community 
that premiered on March 11. The address included updates on 
new construction, and success stories from students and faculty. 
Incoming LBCCD Interim Superintendent-President Dr. Mike 
Muñoz provided a look ahead at the College’s goals for 2021 and 
beyond. Other speakers included Long Beach Community College 
District Board of Trustees President Uduak-Joe Ntuk, ASB President 
Cesar Fiero and Long Beach City College Foundation Executive 
Director Paul Kaminski.

I am honored to be appointed as Long Beach 
Community College District’s new Interim 
Superintendent-President. Each of you are a member 
of my LBCC family, and just like any other family, we 
go through changes and challenges. Together we seek 
clarity on ways to support each other, and I hope you 
know that is exactly what I intend to do within this 
exceptional Viking family.

So, while we experienced tremendous change in our day-
to-day lives (and our LBCC lives) — we are seeing a light 
at the end of this year-long tunnel. This honestly means 
a bit more pivoting and adjusting for all of us. Things are 
certainly not going back to “normal” but they are going 
to slowly-but-surely make progress toward face-to-face 
programming. Just as you will see subtle changes within 
Los Angeles County as it shifts from the purple tier to the 
red tier to orange tier, we will be safely making more on-
campus services available to our students. 

Speaking of progress, there are many changes on 
campus you might not be aware of. For example, 
Kinesiology Labs and Aquatic Center (KLAC) continue to 
develop. There’s a new softball field that’s being built. The 
new Building M is being built in the area that once was 
occupied by Buildings M and N.  

Please be sure to invite students to take advantage of 
the free wi-fi and study area now available on the second 
floor of the Pacific Coast Campus Parking Structure! 
As we head into final exams, this will be a welcome 
opportunity for our Viking students to utilize. We hope to 
announce some additional study spaces soon.

Please stay safe, and thank you for all you do for  
Long Beach City College.

2021 Virtual  
State theof  
College 

Ceremony

A Message f rom 
The Interim 
Superintendent-
President

State of the College 2021

Dr. Mike Muñoz

LBCC’s
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APPOINTS NEW INTERIM 
SUPERINTENDENT-
PRESIDENT

During a Special Board of Trustees 
Meeting, the Long Beach Community 
College District Board of Trustees 

unanimously voted to appoint current Long 
Beach City College Vice President of Student 
Services Dr. Mike Muñoz as the new Interim 
Superintendent-President.

Dr. Muñoz began his new role on March 4, 2021. 
His contract will end on June 30, 2022. 

The Board of Trustees also announced that the 
search for a candidate to fill the Superintendent-
President position is suspended for now. It will 
resume next year to ensure the District has ample 
time to conduct a search for a final candidate.

Dr. Muñoz joined LBCC in 2018 as the Vice 
President of Student Services. He has led the 
LBCC Student Support Services team in several 
accomplishments including the increase 
enrollment of Long Beach College Promise 
Direct High School Matriculants by more than 
30% from Fall 2018 to Fall 2019, increased the 
number of Pell Recipients by 27% in 2019-
20, expanded services in mental health and 
basic needs, and supported the increase in 
completions through the implementation of 
completion counseling efforts. He pushed for 
additional technology such as a virtual queue 
line, chat box functions that have become 
increasingly used during the pandemic to assist 
LBCC staff to be more efficient and enhance 
communication between the College and 
students. He has also provided support and 
leadership by serving on the Long Beach College 
Promise Steering Committee.

Dr. Muñoz has been instrumental in LBCC’s 
work so far in advancing racial equity work 
at the College as Co-Chair of the President’s 
Taskforce on Race & Equity, and serves as the 
lead Administrator for the College’s Framework 
for Reconciliation. 

He has extensive experience teaching both 
at the undergraduate and graduate level in 
counseling and higher education. He’s taught 
master’s level courses at California State 
University, Long Beach and USC, and doctoral 
level courses at California State University, 
Los Angeles. He’s currently serving as an 
Adjunct Professor of Higher Education at the 
USC Rossier’s School of Education teaching a 
leadership course focused on the Community 
Colleges. Dr. Muñoz was recognized as 
Outstanding Faculty Member in 2019 from USC’s 
Rossier Student Organization, and the 2018 Dr. 
Cynthia S. Johnson Award from CSULB that 
recognized his contributions to higher education 
through exceptional student mentoring.

His national leadership experience includes: 
serving on the Board of Directors for the 
National Community Colleges Hispanic Council, 
a diversity council of the American Association 
of Community Colleges; a founding Board 
Member of COLEGAS, the California Community 
Colleges Latinx professional association; and as 
a Member of the California Community Colleges 
Chancellor’s Office Fiscal Advisory Committee.

Dr. Muñoz is a proud product of the California 
Community College system. He attended East 
Los Angeles College and Fullerton College before 
transferring to the University of California, Irvine, 
where he received his bachelor’s degree in 
Psychology and Social Behavior. He received his 
master’s degree in Counseling, and his doctor of 
education with a specialization in community 
college leadership, from California State 
University, Long Beach.

The Board also appointed LBCC Dean of 
Counseling and Student Support Services Dr. 
Nohel Corral as the Interim Vice President of 
Student Services. He also began in his new role 
on March 14, 2021.

LONG BEACH COMMUNITY COLLEGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
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 ■ A video featuring Board of Trustees President 
Uduak-Joe Ntuk, Elijah Sims, Shyra Compton, 
Angela Fowlkes and Student Trustee Richard 
Blackmon sharing their insight about obstacles 
and achievements within the Black community.

 ■ “African-American Women in Politics” with Los 
Angeles County Supervisor Holly J. Mitchell. 
Moderated by LBCC students Camesha 
Maxwell and Kyra Childress, and introduction 
by Board President Ntuk.

 ■ “Culture v. Identity” a discussion centered on 
Race, Culture, and Identity. Students Oshin 
Tudayan and Richard Blackmon lead the 
dialogue that explored the complexities of 
being Black in America. The event included a 
sacred libation ceremony by Dr. Kirk Kirkwood 
and Dean of Student Affairs, Dr. Alicia Kirkwood.

 ■ “Black Burial Grounds & Ancestral 
Commemoration”: A panel discussion with 
Professor Ama Boakyewa and guest speakers.

 ■ “A Conversation with Keith Boykin” where the 
author discussed his journey to becoming a CNN 
commentator and today’s political climate with 
Dr. Jerome Hunt, Student Equity Coordinator 
and Assistant Professor of Political Science.

 ■ A presentation of “Black Minds Matter”  
with Dr. J. Luke Wood.

 ■ Superintendent-President Dr. Mike Muñoz 
hosted a Facebook live discussion with 
attorney Omarr K. Rambert and Board 
President Ntuk.

 ■ ‘Ageless Soul’ Art Show: a Black History Month 
Art Show with Cynthia Johnson.

 ■ ‘Then!’ A Journey through time:  Dr. Gloria 
Willingham-Touré discussed her involvement 
as an advocate for social justice and 
community support 

 ■ Eric Thomas, “The Hip Hop Preacher” was a 
featured speaker at the Annual Male Summit.

For the LBCC Student Resource Guide visit  
www.LBCC.edu/blackheritage,  

and for all of the Black Heritage Month virtual events, visit  
www.YouTube.com/LongBeachCityCollege.

There was a robust series of speakers, performances and conversations surrounding Long 
Beach City College’s Black Heritage Month celebrations, set to the theme of  

“Black Stories: Then, Now and Next.”

Some of the highlights included virtual events that featured prominent speakers, faculty 
members and students participating in thought-provoking conversation, reflection on the past 
and desires for the future of the Black experience. Here is a sampling of the month-long series:

HERITAGE 
MONTHBLACK 20

21

Looks at

‘THEN, 
NOW& 
NEXT’

(From left to right) Featured speakers  
Keith Boykin, Omarr K. Rambert,  

Dr. J. Luke Wood, Holly J. Mitchell
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Ntuk, Chico  
to Lead 

LBCCD Board  
of Trustees

& 
Chico, Malauulu

Sworn-In

At its Annual Organization, Oath of 
Office and Regular Session meeting on 
Monday, December 21, the Long Beach 

Community College District (LBCCD) Board of 
Trustees elected Uduak-Joe Ntuk as President of 
the LBCCD Board of Trustees and new Trustee 
Herlinda Chico was elected Vice President. Vice 
President Chico was sworn-in to represent Area 
4 of the College District, and Trustee Vivian 
Malauulu was sworn-in for her second term.

In this role, President Ntuk will preside over 
the meetings of the Board and act as chief 
spokesperson for the Board, among other duties. 
The positions are elected annually among the 
five Board members, to a one-year term.

President Ntuk was elected in 2018 and is the 
first African-American male elected to serve 
on the Board since Long Beach City College’s 
founding in 1927. He earned his Associate of Arts 
degree in Liberal Arts at LBCC, a Bachelor of 
Science in Chemical Engineering at California 
State University, Long Beach, and his Master 
of Science in Engineering at the University of 
Southern California. In 2019, he was appointed by 
California Governor Gavin Newsom as the State 
Oil and Gas Supervisor responsible for managing 
the state’s Geologic Energy Management 

Division. On the LBCCD Board he represents 
Area 1, covering the Uptown North Long Beach 
area of the City.

Vice President Chico is the first Latina elected 
to the Board to represent Area 4, which is 
comprised of Santa Catalina Island, East Long 
Beach, and Signal Hill. She has been politically 
active since the age of 19, and has volunteered 
on several campaigns and community 
organizations over the decades. She has worked 
with and been honored by many diverse groups 
including the Long Beach Branch NAACP, has 
won the Long Beach Gay and Lesbian Pride 
Whitey Littlefield Bridge Builder Award, Centro 
Cha, captured the Cambodian Association of 
America’s Outstanding Public Service Award and 
Assembly Member Patrick O’Donnell’s Women 
of Distinction Award. For the past four years, she 
has been a field deputy for Los Angeles County 
Supervisor Janice Hahn.

Trustee Malauulu was first elected to the Board 
of Trustees in 2016, and was unopposed in 2020. 
She is the first the first Latina elected to the 
Long Beach Community College District Board 
of Trustees to represent Area 2 which covers all of 
West Long Beach and the south-central parts of 
the city.

(Clockwise starting from top left) Vice President Herlinda Chico, Long Beach Mayor Robert Garcia, Senator Lena Gonzalez,  
L.A. County Supervisor Janice Hahn, Parents of Herlinda Chico
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(Clockwise starting from top) 
John Malveaux, caryn desai,  
Charles Parks, Cynthia Terry, and Duke Givens

Hall Of  
Fame  
Inductees
An artistic director, a photographer, a musician, a civil servant, and an 

educator have been named as Long Beach City College’s 2020 Hall of 
Fame inductees, LBCC officials recently announced.

The 2020 Hall of Fame honorees are: International City Theatre’s artistic director 
caryn desai; photographer Duke Givens; concert promoter/arts presenter John 
Malveaux; retired Long Beach Police Commander Charles Parks; and educator 
Cynthia Terry.

The announcement and celebration of the 2020 inductees have been delayed 
due to the challenges faced by the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic.

LBCC’s 2020 Alumni Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony and Dinner has been 
postponed until City and State health mandates can safely allow in-person 
gatherings. Please visit the LBCC website for further updates.

Established in 1972, the Hall of Fame recognizes former LBCC students who have 
made outstanding contributions to their chosen fields and communities. The 
2020 honorees will join 185 past honorees who have attended Long Beach City 
College, from former Mayor Beverly O’Neill and actor John Amos, to comedian 
Paul Rodriguez and philanthropist Naomi Rainey-Pierson, and many others.

For reservations, sponsorship opportunities or other information on the 2020 
Alumni Hall of Fame, please contact Paula Barrow at (562) 938-4317 or  
pbarrow@LBCC.edu.

LBCC Announces New 
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Long Beach City College celebrated the 
completion of a $29-million renovation 
of the Auditorium with a virtual ribbon 

cutting ceremony that premiered December 10 
on YouTube. The renovation project is an update 
for the Auditorium with a new dance studio, 
new visual display systems, updated lobby with 
modernized fixtures, costume shop, green room, 
air conditioning and more.

The Auditorium has hosted famous performers 
and budding artists since it first opened in 1957. 
Notable performers who have appeared on the 
LBCC Auditorium stage include: musicians like 
Dave Brubeck and Kenny G.; actors such as Val 
Kilmer and Vincent Price; singer Shirley Jones; 
and speakers including Dr. Cornel West and CNN 
political contributor Van Jones. The building had 
long been admired for its acoustics and history of 
special performances, but became in severe need 
of upgrading for ADA compliance and audio/
visual advancements throughout the years

The renovation project began in 2018, and was 
paid for with funds from Measure E and Measure 
LB Bonds approved by the voters for renovation 
and repairs at both LBCC’s Pacific Coast Campus 
and Liberal Arts Campuses. The project architect is 
SVA Architects. Novus Construction is the general 
contractor. The Cordoba Corporation oversees and 
manages all Measure E and LB projects.

Years of Service Awards

Upgraded Dance Space

LBCC Celebrates Completion of  

$29-Million  
Auditorium  

Upgrade

Auditorium Interior Interior Lobby
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Keynote Speaker 
for

Long Beach City College 
announced that conditioning 
classes for the Athletics 

program will resume in-person 
instruction for some sports on Mon., 
April 12. These classes are contingent 
on Los Angeles County being 
moved to the red tier of California’s 
reopening classification system and 
City of Long Beach’s Health Orders’ 
alignment with the State’s COVID-19 
Guidelines for Higher Education.

The conditioning classes will be held 
outdoors and will practice all of the 
standard COVID-19 safety protocols 
that LBCC has implemented during 
the pandemic.

Sports returning to campus 
for conditioning include: beach 
volleyball; baseball; men’s and 
women's basketball; cheer; men’s 
and women’s cross country; football; 
men's and women's soccer; softball; 
men's and women's swim/dive; 
men's and women's track and field; 
men's and women's volleyball; and 
men and women’s water polo.

The South Coast Conference (SCC) 
decided on Feb. 25, 2020 to suspend 
athletic conference competition 
for traditional spring sports for the 
2021 season. However, SCC did allow 
individual colleges the opportunity 
to conduct conditioning classes and 

compete as circumstances allowed.

The LBCC Athletics Department Re-
Socialization Plan has been reviewed 
and approved by the College. It is 
based on the best practices put forth 
by the Institutes of Higher Education 
as well as the health agencies of 
California, Los Angeles County and 
the City of Long Beach.

LBCC will continue to follow State 
and local guidelines including those 
received from Los Angeles County 
and the City of Long Beach Health 
Department for any changes and 
steps to re-opening.

Long Beach 
City College  

Announces 

2021  
Virtual  

Commencement  
Ceremony

Long Beach City College (LBCC) announced that Long 
Beach Mayor Dr. Robert Garcia will be the keynote 
speaker for the 2021 Commencement Ceremony.

Garcia has been a symbol of leadership and first-hand 
experience throughout the coronavirus pandemic this 
past year. 

“While losing both his mother and step-father to 
COVID-19, he has guided Long Beach throughout 
the pandemic with steadfast honesty, compassion, 
consistency, empathy and hard work,” said Long Beach 
Community College District Interim Superintendent-
President Dr. Mike Muñoz. “These are qualities we 
look for in a commencement speaker. We want our 
graduates to be inspired by someone like our Mayor, 
someone who represents all that is good about our City 
and our Country.”

An immigrant from Peru, Garcia and his mother arrived 
in the United States when he was five-years old. Since 
graduating from California State University, Long Beach, 
he has been a rising star in the community. While 
employed at LBCC, he was elected to Long Beach City 
Council and became the City’s 28th Mayor in 2014. He is 
the City's youngest and first elected openly LGBT mayor, 
and first person of color to hold the office.

“Long Beach City College was my home for many years. 
I loved the opportunity it gave me to connect with 
students and empower them to take on whatever 
obstacles life threw their way,” said Garcia. “This past 
year has tested all of us, but we are getting through 
it by working hard together and persevering. I am 
excited to be able to join LBCC graduates at their 2021 
commencement to celebrate their great achievements 
and all they’ve overcome.”

For a second year, LBCC will produce a virtual ceremony 
for those receiving their Associate Degree of Arts, 
Associate Degree of Sciences, and Certificates of 
Achievement. LBCC graduates, friends and family will 
be able to watch the ceremony online.

In addition to the virtual ceremony, the Class of 2021 
will be welcomed back to walk in LBCC’s next in-person 
Commencement Ceremony, along with the Class of 2020.

More details will be included on the LBCC 
Commencement website www.LBCC.edu/Commencement 

in the near future. 

LBCC Athletics  
Program  

Will Start  
 In-Person  

Conditioning  
For Students
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LBCC Holds  
Virtual Grand Opening for  
New Pacific Coast Campus 
Parking Structure

Multi-level green facility, completed early 
and under budget, adds new landmark 
face to campus.

Long Beach Community College District (LBCCD) 
celebrated the grand opening of a new parking 
structure at Long Beach City College’s Pacific Coast 
Campus (PCC) with a video tour and virtual ribbon-
cutting ceremony airing from the College’s website at 
www.LBCC.edu on December 17.

The project came in $500,000 under the $18.4 million 
estimated budget.

Some features of the four-level, energy-efficient 
parking structure include:

 ■ 530 PCC-convenient parking stalls and secure 
bicycle parking

 ■ An app for both Android and Apple devices can 
be downloaded free to display real-time parking 
availability in the new structure

 ■ Permanent signage identifying Long Beach City 
College and the Pacific Coast Campus, as well as 
versatile space for changeable signs to market 
campus events to the neighborhood and the 
thousands of people who drive by on PCH every day

PCC Parking Structure
Virtual Ribbon-Cutting

Basic Needs Grant 
Comes to LBCC 
Foundation Just 
in Time for the 
Winter Break
The California Community College Foundation’s 
CARES for Food Security fund (LA County CARES 
Funding) recently awarded the Long Beach City 
College Foundation with a $275,000 grant to 
assist students with Basic Needs services.

Funds enabled the LBCC Foundation to 
purchase six commercial refrigeration units 
that will allow the Basic Needs Office to provide 
perishable goods to students at both campuses. 
Generous gift cards for food were also provided 
to more than 1,250 students to use during the 
Winter intersession.

The grant also allowed for outreach to all 
students enrolled in Fall 2020. More than 24,400 
students received a postcard advertising the 
services of LBCC’s Basic Needs area.

 ■ Encourages energy efficiency and strengthens 
LBCCD’s Integrated Energy Master Plan by providing 
33 Electric Vehicle Charging Stations, 45 Clean Air 
Vehicle Spaces, rooftop Photovoltaic (Solar) Panels 
to help generate energy to power the building, and 
a Modular Wetlands System with bio filtration to 
remove sediment from storm water runoff

The project was funded through the Measure LB bond 
approved by the voters for renovation and repairs at 
LBCC’s Pacific Coast Campus and Liberal Arts Campus.

The project architect is CPC, and McCarthy Building 
Company is the general contractor. The Cordoba 
Corporation oversees and manages all Measure E 
and LB projects.
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Long Beach City College Associate Degree Nursing students and instructors are helping to administer 
the COVID-19 vaccine at the Long Beach Convention Center. Joined by Mayor Robert Garcia in late 
January, those in their second, third and fourth semesters were able to vaccinate many colleagues 

from LBCC, who arrived for their first dose of the vaccine.

at Vaccination Distribution Center

Nursing Students &  
Faculty Volunteer

Students participating in the vaccine effort at the Convention Center are: Jove Avila, Maggie Bennett, Gwendoline 
Binarao, Natasha Birchfield, Maureen Blanco, Anna Boras, Maiko Brennan, Stacci Brooks, Kristin Candaza, Sydney 
Castellanos, Crystal Castro, Jarelle Cenidoza, Jessica Cervantes, Sonny Dam, Roxana DeAvila, Joelle Demonte, Sandra 
Dunn, Jose Enriquez, Ana Escutia, Rachel Estrin, Natalie Fernandes, Kate Franklin, Barbara Gajate, Maria Garduno, 
Jesse Gonzalez Huerta, Melissa Gonzalez, Sarai Gonzalez-Rivas, Brooke Hartwig, Ariel Herzstein, Bibi Lopez, Jenny 
Lopez, Guadalupe Maldonado, Maryna Mao, Amy Marroquin, Mayra martin Del Campo, Ericka 
McBride, Katia Mendoza, Shannon Merlo, Stephanie Moran, Jessica Moscol, Andre Muro, Baylee 
Odom, Marc Pabustan, Yecenia Quinonez, Diana Rivas, Maria Rocco, Christina Rodriguez, Troy 
Rounseville, Sky Royal, Joceline Salazar, Yesenia Salgado, Yanelli Serraras, Kesan Sisowath, 
Brittany Soung, Kaleigh Stacy, Bianca Suchite, Mahmood Sultan, Andrea Tavares Ferreira, 
Chengshi Tian, Judith Torres, Melissa Torres Castillo, Chelsea Trone, Denise Valdes, Yolanda Vega, 
Briana Veloz, Madison Volz, Gillian Wilkerson, and Alexandra Winfield. 

Faculty participating include: 
Janice Akins, Debi Beitler, John Hawry,  
Dr. Colleen Peralta, Jeanne Ruehl, Nita 
Slater, and Dr.Ronda Wood.

VIEW US IN ACTION!
WATCH THIS MONTH’S VIDEOS

LBCC Celebrates  
Black Heritage Month 2021

Classified Employee
of the year 2021

Message From Dr. Muñoz
Campus Closure One Year Later
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The Long Beach Community College 
District Board of Trustees appointed 
Robyn Gordon-Peterson as their 

representative on the Long Beach City 
College Personnel Commission.

The Personnel Commission is comprised of 
three District residents who work with the 
governing board and College administrators 
in the hiring of District Classified Professional 
employees and establishing best practices in 
personnel administration.

Commissioner Gordon-Peterson is a Long 
Beach Polytechnic High School graduate, 
and received her Bachelor’s Degree from 
Webster University and Master’s Degree from 
Cal State Dominguez Hills. She retired from 
Long Beach Transit after 25 years of service 
as the Chief Operating Officer.

She is an active community volunteer 
currently serving as Board Chair for the 
Long Beach Day Nursery, Vice President of 
Giving Circles, the Long Beach City College 
Foundation Board of Governors, Vice 
President of the Foundation’s Helping the 
Homeless Students Committee, and on the 
Service Committee of the Long Beach Rotary.

Commissioner Gordon-Peterson will serve a 
three-year term, beginning this month.

The other two Personnel Commissioners 
are: Jeff Kellogg who was appointed by the 
Classified Union; and Jeannine McManigal-
Ball who was appointed by both the Board of 
Trustees and the Classified Union.

New Personnel Commissioner  
Robyn Gordon-Peterson

Long Beach  
Community College  

Board of Trustees
Appoints  

If you require accommodations, please contact the Disabled Students Programs & Services (DSPS) at least 72 
hours prior to the event at (562) 938-4558 or (562) 938-4833 (TTY) or dsps-staff@LBCC.edu. If you require sign 
language interpreting services, please contact Stephanie Bonales at sbonales@LBCC.edu or (562) 938-4918 at 
least 7 days prior to the event.

Join President Ntuk & Dr. Muñoz as they discuss the new 
African American/Black Student Support Fund for LBCC students. 

YOU’RE INVITED TO A TOWNHALL
with BOARD PRESIDENT UDUAK-JOE NTUK & DR. MIKE MUÑOZ

regarding the

Thurs., April 29 | 12pm
www.LBCC.edu
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England’s Durham University recently 
conferred an honorary Doctorate of 
Letters honoris causa to the late Mary 

Thoits, a much beloved leader for Long Beach 
City College lifelong learners.

The ceremony took place over Zoom on March 
11, originating on the Northern England campus 
with the Vice-Chancellor, the University Warden 
and staff. Family, friends and students of Dr. 
Thoits were able to witness the ceremony from 
the United States.

Before her death at the age of 97 this past 
January, Durham had alerted Mary of the 
honor that would be bestowed on her. She 
attended the University for her Senior year in 
1946 because of her love of English literature. 
She long credited the University for helping to 
shape her into a free thinker, and later in life she 
established a scholarship for Durham students.

Mary, who until 2015 was Director of the Senior 
Studies Program at LBCC, was pivotal in the 
development of lifelong learning programs for 
senior citizens within the District’s communities. 
She officially retired from LBCC in 2015, but 
continued teaching part-time until the 
pandemic closure.

She led a rich life, which saw her boldly travel 
the world. Thoits was also part of the U.S. 
Women Airforce Service Pilots, having learned to 
fly planes at the age of 16 in response to being 
told that driving cars was not for women. She 
later spent 15 years in Europe as a Recreation 
Director for military personnel.

 “Mary Thoits reinvented the educational 
opportunities for seniors,” said Professor Maggi 
Dawn, Principal of St. Mary’s College at Durham. 

“Right up to the end of her life Mary shared 
her energy with those around her. Her life and 
achievements personified the Durham ethos 
and her contribution to lifelong learning is of 
lasting significance both at Long Beach and 
here in Durham.”

Mary’s name will now be listed alongside 
other alumni such as Charlie Chaplin, in 
their honorary graduate book signed in 
their 200-year-old Durham Cathedral, where 
graduation ceremonies are traditionally held. 
This was the first posthumous ceremony carried 
out by Durham University in its 189-year history.

LBCC Icon 
Honored  
with  
Posthumous 
Doctorate 

Fri.,

May
14

LBCC’s popular Annual Science Night is virtual this year! 
But community members are still invited to these fun, 
informative and interactive science demonstrations!

SESSION 1
3:30–4:00 P.M.

◇Welcome to 
Science Night!

◇Geologist in the Field! 
Join LBCC’s Geologist who will 
live stream from a volcano in 
the Desert! Q&A to follow.

Click here to 
join the Zoom!

SESSION 2
4:00–4:40 P.M.

◇Ice Fishing with 
Doctor D.A.

◇Discover Math through 
Sound, Music Theory, & 
Synthesizers!

◇What's Inside Us?
Take a tour of the internal 
organs of a dissected 
mink specimen.

Click here to 
join the Zoom!

SESSION 4
5:45–6:15 P.M.

◇COVID-19 & 
our Food System
This presentation explores the 
risks of industrialized animal 
agriculture as a breeding 
ground for zoonoses and how 
the COVID-19 pandemic has 
exposed and exacerbated 
systemic injustice in the U.S. 
food system.

Click here to 
join the Zoom!

SESSION 3
4:45–5:45 P.M.

Click here to 
join the Zoom!

◇Observe Yeast making 
Catalase Enzyme!

◇Learn about 
Blood Typing!

◇The Genetics of X-Men

◇Join a Microbiologist!

SCIENCE
NIGHT

LBCC’s
Annual

If you require accommodations, please contact  the Disabled Students Programs & Services (DSPS) 
at least 72 hours prior to the event at (562) 938-4558 or (562) 938-4833 (TTY) or dsps-staff@LBCC.edu. 
If you require sign language interpreting services, please contact Stephanie Bonales at 
sbonales@LBCC.edu or (562) 938-4918 at least 7 days prior to the event.

Are you 
attending for 
extra credit?
Make sure to 
register through 
the Zoom links.
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https://lbcc-edu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMtf-Ghqz8uEtykR8aaICp4f8cM8euvda4u
https://lbcc-edu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJEtdOytqTIvEtDonYHwpg-hNuro4G-qaJk4
https://lbcc-edu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJwkf-qsrTwoHNz2yu0vEdZ5RdDUrQK6_ARj
https://lbcc-edu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJAuceGtqTguHNFYaDVu1gUm0HLF08nfEKkl


Economic Value
of Long Beach City 
College

Degree  
Type

 

<HIGH SCHOOL HIGH SCHOOL CERTIFICATE ASSOCIATE BACHELORS

0

20
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60

80

$24,800

In
co

m
e $31,400 $36,300 $41,700 $61,400

The average associate 
 degree graduate from 
 LBCC will see an   
increase in earning of   
$10,300 each year 

 compared to a person   
with a high school   

diploma or equivalent 
 working in California

Source: EMSI Employment Data

STUDENTS SEE A HIGH RATE OF RETURN  
FOR THEIR INVESTMENTS IN LBCC

STUDENT PERSPECTIVE

25.3%
Average annual return for 

LBCC students

9.9%
Stock market 30-year 

average annual return

0.8%
Interest earned on saving account 

(National Rate Cap)

Investment 
Analysis

An investment analysis 
evaluates the costs 

associated with a proposed 
venture against its expected 

benefits. If the benefits 
outweigh the costs, then 
the investment is financially 

worthwhile. The analysis 
presented here considers 
LBCC as an investment from 

the perspectives of students, 
taxpayers, and society in 
California.

SOCIAL BENEFITS IN CALIFORNIA FROM LBCC
SOCIAL PERSPECTIVE

TAXPAYER  
PERSPECTIVE

Student Perspective

Benefit-cost ratio

8.32 25.3%
Rate of Return

$730.7 million 
Present value benefits

$88.5 million 
Present value costs

$642.2 million 
Net present value

Benefit-cost ratio

1.9 4.8%
Rate of Return

Taxpayer Perspective

$302.2 million 
Present value benefits

$159.2 million 
Present value costs

$143 million 
Net present value

*The rate of return is not reported for the social perspective because the beneficiaries  of the 
investment are not necessarily the same as the original investors

Benefit-cost ratio

13.3 n/a*
Rate of Return

Social Perspective

$4.1 billion 
Present value benefits

$308.2 million 
Present value costs

$3.8 million 
Net present value

$58.6 Million
Social Savings

$4.1 Billion
Total Benefits  

 to Society
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U p c o m i n g 
E v e n t s 
a p r i l– M A Y

For more events and information, 
visit LBCC.edu/calendar.
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Wednesday, April 28  
Board of Trustees Meeting 
Virtual Monthly Meeting 
4:30 p.m. – Closed Session 
5:30 p.m. – Open Session 
www.LBCC.edu

Thursday, April 29  
African American/Black Student  
Support Fund Townhall 
12 p.m. 
www.LBCC.edu

Friday, April 23  
Spring 2021  
Dance Ensemble in Concert 
7:00 p.m. 
For information & YouTube link contact: 
spowell@LBCC.edu

Friday, May 14  
LBCC's Annual Science Night 
3:30–6:15 p.m. 
https://haanlab.com/lbcc

Be Social with LBCC!
Connect with Long Beach City College and check 
out our latest videos, campus activities and 
upcoming events on our social media platforms!

DANCE

IN CONCERT
FREE
EVENT

SPRING 2021

Faculty Choreographers
Iyun Harrison,

Jeff Hendrix, Erin Landry, 
Martha L.Z. Pamintuan,

Fionna Lihuei Sung, 
Jessica Torres

@LBCCDANCERS
@LBCCDanceProgram
@LongBeachCityCollegePerformingArtsDepartment

Dance Program 
presents 

Artistic Director
Professor Stephanie Powell

Assistant Artistic Director
Martha L.Z. Pamintuan

Student Choreographer
Nicollette Combre

 
ENSEMBLE
Showcased in a series of short dance �lms

Premiering on YOUTUBE
Friday, April 23, 2021 at 7PM

For more information & YOUTUBE link contact: spowell@LBCC.edu

2726

mailto:spowell%40LBCC.edu?subject=Spring%202021%20Dance%20Ensemble%20Inquiry
https://www.youtube.com/user/LongBeachCityCollege/videos
https://twitter.com/LBCityCollege?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.instagram.com/lbcitycollege/?hl=en
https://www.facebook.com/lbcitycollege/
https://www.lbcc.edu/calendar
https://www.lbcc.edu
https://www.lbcc.edu
mailto:spowell%40LBCC.edu?subject=Spring%202021%20Dance%20Ensemble%20in%20Concert%20Inquiry
https://haanlab.com/lbcc
https://www.instagram.com/lbccdancers/?hl=en
https://www.facebook.com/LBCCdance/
https://www.facebook.com/LongBeachCityCollegePerformingArts/

